

## Department of Education & Early Development

SCHOOL FINANCE / FACILITIES

801 West 10<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 200 P.O. Box 110500 Juneau, Alaska 99811-0500 Phone: 907.465.8683 Fax: 907.463.5279

Email: meridith.boman@alaska.gov

August 8, 2016

Jody Tow Petersburg Borough P.O. Box 329 Petersburg, AK 99833

Dear Ms. Tow:

On June 29th, Governor Walker announced a reduction of 25% to the FY2017 school debt reimbursement program. The procedures in our office will remain the same for reimbursement request submissions, with the exception of reducing the reimbursement amounts by 25%. The department wants to ensure that everyone is informed of this reduction. Should you have internal tracking methods for what the borough will receive from this program, you will want to include the 25% reduction in that calculation.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at 907-465-8683 or through email at meridith.boman@alaska.gov

Sincerely,

Meridith Boman

School Finance Specialist

Mendolf Boura